UUFC Board of Trustees Minutes May 23, 2021

Rev. Christina Branum-Martin: Chalice Lighting and Opening Words 
Check-in-Members Present: Holley Ulbrich, Derek Wilmott, Dave Sanders, 
Suzy Marcus, Michael Elder, Martha Alexander and Rev. Christina 
Branum-Martin  
Approval of the April Minutes, Derek made a motion and Michael seconded.
Michael, CFO Report to the Board of Trustees:
April Financial Results April
April YTD revenue is about $40,000 ahead of expenses for the year. This was expected because our budget was built around the infusion of funds from the federal PPP program received in January. That number will shrink over the next several months, but we are currently on track to end the year on budget. No major surprises are expected.
Founders’ House Required Code Upgrades
In April, the Board approved payment to our contractor (Rich Walker) of $10,821.91 for extensive foundation and “life safety” work that had to be done to comply with city building codes for commercial properties. The Planned Giving Committee utilized a combination of unrestricted funds and building maintenance funds to cover the expenses. Now that work has been completed and has passed inspection, the Building Committee Chair and the CFO authorized the release of those funds. 
UUA Contribution Recommendation
As previously approved by the Board and included in this year’s budget, our support to UUA will increase from $1,000 in 2020 to $2,500 this year. The UUA request for 2022 is $10,610 (6.75% of annual expenditures). The Finance Council is recommending that we increase our support of the UUA over the next several years, increasing our contribution each year by a minimum of $1,500. The Council recommends budgeting support of $4,000 in 2022.
Fund Raising
The auctioning of a week at McLamarrah/Kohl’s vacation home on Pawley’s Island ended on May 2nd. We received on bid for $3,000 which was significantly over the required minimum bid of $750. With this an earlier anonymous donation we have more than doubled our budgeted auction income. There is the potential for a second vacation home auction later in the year if the Canadian border opens to travelers.


Stewardship
Del Kimbler and Andi Nelson will again lead our Stewardship Campaign this year and have begun planning. They share the following recommendations to the Board to develop a more robust stewardship effort this year and into the future.
1. Retain Stewardship for US consultants in stewardship to engage in their Next Steps Process for a fixed fee of $2500 and up to $1000 in travel if necessary. These fees to be paid from other than operating funds through a targeted request to members. Board concurred.
2. Proposal: Extend access to pledges and financial information to the Minister and Stewardship co-chairs. We anticipate both an aggressive and a targeted campaign in 2021 and 2022. This information will be necessary to good design and execution of this two-year campaign. In addition to being good practice, this was advised in conversations with Stewardship for US as a best practice of UU congregations. This extended access would be done with a requirement that confidentiality of details be honored by all concerned, and that the information found would be limited to the needs of stewardship. This item was deferred until further contact with the stewardship consultant. It will be on the agenda in June with the Stewardship Chair present.
Reports:
Minister, Rev. Christina She will submit an annual report at the June board meeting.
President, Holley There is an old version of the by-laws in the Weekly Connection and on the web link. It will be corrected. Six people from our congregation attended the CAPER workshop.
Past President, Dave Planned Giving is moving from Schwab to UUA Endowment.
President Elect, Derek He has received an offer from the University of Toledo and is looking at possibilities. He will continue his work with committees and remain as chair of the nominating committee. Dave Sanders as a member and Derek as chair of the nominating committee are charged with finding a replacement preferably before the congregational meeting. 
Council of Committee, Suzy There continues to be a lack of attendance by committee chairs.

Old Business:
1. There will be a congregational meeting on June 13th. Important topics to be discussed are reopening. by-laws changes and that the Interim Minister’s term has been extended to three years.
2. Financial and construction update on Founders’ House project (See CFO report, Founders’ House Required Code Upgrades).
3. An additional member position of Planned Giving is still vacant.
4. An additional member position of the Finance Council is still vacant

New Business:
1. Holley proposed to invite committee chairs to board meetings one at a  time. (First-Social Action, Second-Religious Education) There is a need for a Worship chair.
2. Status of reopening: Suzy announced that the committee will meet on June 2nd to look at possibilities for entering Phase 2.
3. RE planning for fall: Much depends on children’s vaccinations. 
4. Stewardship planning for fall. (Andi Nelson and Del Kimbler will continue as chairs) 
5. Social Action activities: A. Litter project B. Depolarizing, C. CAPER, 
D. Common Read: the book chosen is Breathe A Letter to My Sons by
Imani Perry
      6.There will be a memorial service for Bob Sorrells at Duckett Robinson on 
          June 12th.

Other New Business:
1. There has been a donation to pay for a brick in the Memorial Garden in honor of Maryalice Mayberry.
2. Petra Baer has announced that she will end her tenure as Treasurer at the end of 2021. It was suggested that someone be found to work with Petra who could follow her as treasurer.
3. Rev. Christina will lead the service on June 13th. Kathy Crain will lead the service on June 20th. Rev. Christina will be out of town June 15th-20th. Rev. Jim Morgan will be covering pastoral care and emergencies.
4. Dave made a motion  that we excuse Rev. Christina from attending the board meeting while she and Lee are on vacation celebrating their 25th wedding anniversary.

Dave moved and Suzy seconded that the meeting be adjourned. It was approved at 1:05 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Alexander  
